

Love God, Love each other, Love Learning

November 2017

Dear Parents of Y3 Pupils,

Now that your child is no longer in KS1 and eligible for a Universal Free School Meal, your child may still be **entitled to a free school meal** if you meet any of the following criteria:

- Income Support
- Income-based Jobseekers Allowance
- Income-related Employment and Support Allowance
- Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999
- The guaranteed element of State Pension Credit
- Child Tax Credit (provided they are not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual gross income of no more than £16,190, as assessed by Her Majesty's Revenue and Customs)
- Working Tax Credit run-on paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit
- Universal Credit

Even if you are happy for your child to have a packed lunch but you think you are entitled to free school meals, please do still apply as school may receive additional funding to support your child's learning.

I have attached an application form and would ask that if you meet any of the criteria you complete the form and return it to school.

If you would like any support in completing the form please do not hesitate to ask at the school office.

Yours sincerely

P Dungworth

(Headteacher)